
 

Old Zionsville United Church of Christ 
           5981 Fountain Road, P.O. Box 215, Old Zionsville, PA 18068 

                                        www.oldzionsucc.org           

        Email:  ozuccnewsletter@ptd.net                                                      

 

From Pastor's Desk… 

 

I see the eagle flying over the USA 

Let us remember the Soldiers 

On this Memorial Day 

For the good men and women 

Who have fallen in the name of freedom 

They were all “The Son’s of Liberty” 

I salute your courage and your love. 

I look at the Lady of Liberty 

She stands for all the people 

Who were brought here from across the world 

Wanting freedom of speech 

So we all can have the peace 

Voices which never die 

Yes our eagle and the liberty bell stands 

As does The declaration of Independence 

So on this blessed day, let us give thanks 

To the American Soldier and peace will one day 

Come to the world once more. 

Peace, 
Lori 

 

 

Tuesday, May 2 - 1:00-3:00 p.m. GriefShare 

Wednesday, May 3 – 5:30 p.m. Supper Club        

                                        at Paprikas, 180 Main St, Hellertown 

Thursday, May 4 – Sandwich Order Forms Due 

Friday, May 5 – 6:00 p.m. Supper Club at Ozgoods Neighborhood  

                       Grill & Bar, 4 Lincoln Rd, Kutztown 

Saturday, May 6 – 10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. Set up for ATF giveaway 

Sunday, May 7 – 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 

                                                                           9:00 a.m. New Member Class 

                                                                        10:15 a.m. Worship, Communion, Popcorn Sale                    

      May 2023 

  Rev. Lori Esslinger, Pastor  

   Office:  610-966-3436 

    Cell:  610-393-3522 
MomAndPastorToo@yahoo.com 

   ChocoLori@hotmail.com 

 

      Pastor’s Office Hours               
Wednesday, May 3-10am-3pm 

Wednesday, May 10-10am-3pm 

Wednesday, May 17-10am-3pm 
Wednesday, May 24-10am-3pm 

Wednesday, May 31-10am-3pm 

 

    Church Office Hours 
    Mon-Thurs 10am-3pm 
(please call before stopping in) 

   Office Contact Inf. 
      610-966-3601 

   ozuccoffice@ptd.net 

 Secretary 
       Brenda Seitz 

 Organist 

       David Carlson 
 Choir Director 

       Carolyn Rhoads 

 Sexton 

       Richard Shoemaker 
 Social Media Coordinators 

       Beth Massa 

       Angela Stahler 
   

   Consistory Officers 

President 

      Kathy Latshaw 
Vice President 

      Jan Strobel 

Secretary 
      Mark Weaver 

Treasurer 

      Robin Yoder 
      610-428-1884 
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Monday, May 8 - 4:00-6:00 p.m. ATF Giveaway 

Tuesday, May 9 – 1:00-3:00 p.m. GriefShare 

Saturday, May 13 – 10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. ATF Giveaway 

Sunday, May 14 – 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 

                          10:15 a.m. Worship, Receive New Members  

Tuesday, May 16 - 1:00-3:00 p.m. GriefShare 

Thursday, May 18 – 6-7 p.m. Pick up Sandwich Orders 

                              5:30 p.m. Ascension Day Potluck Dinner & Service in Lower Social Hall 

Sunday, May 21 – 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 

                           9:00 a.m. Visiting Homebound Members Chat 

                           9:45 a.m. Third Sunday Treats 
                          10:15 a.m. Worship, Loose offering goes to Pastor’s Discretionary Fund 

                          11:30 a.m.-2:00 p.m. Confirmands and Mentors 

                          12:00 p.m. Brunch at the Mercantile Club, 427 Railroad Street, Emmaus 

                                              (cash only)    

Tuesday, May 23 - 1:00-3:00 p.m. GriefShare 

Friday, May 26 – 12:00 p.m. Lunch Bunch at Sunrise Diner, 1401 S 4th St, Allentown 

Sunday, May 28 – 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 
                          10:15 a.m. Worship, Wear RED for Pentecost! 

Tuesday, May 30 – 1:00-3:00 p.m. Last GriefShare Session 

Looking Ahead☺ 
 

Friday, June 2 – 6:00 p.m. Supper Club at Casa Catrina, 1905 Brookside Road, Macungie 

                        6:00-8:00 p.m. First Youth Group gathering at the church.  All youth welcome! 

Sunday, June 4 - 9:00 a.m. Last Day of Sunday School  

                         9:00 a.m. Confirmation Class 

                        10:15 a.m. Worship, Communion  

Monday, June 5 – 10:00 a.m. ATF Sort and Store                   

Sunday, June 11 – 10:15 a.m. Worship, Lunch and Learn After Worship:  Come and learn       

                            about the new law regarding RMD, estate planning, and financial issues.    

                            12:15 p.m. Lunch then learn until 1:30p.m. in the lower social hall            

Saturday, June 17 – 7:00 p.m. Iron Pigs Game 

Sunday, June 18 – 10:15 a.m. Worship, Loose offering goes to Pastor’s Discretionary Fund 

                                    (Last 10:15 a.m. Worship till September) 

Friday, June 23 – 12:00 p.m. Lunch Bunch at Hamilton Family Restaurant, 2027 Hamilton  

                          Street, Allentown 

Sunday, June 25 – Worship Service at Dillingersville School House under the big tent 

   

OZUCC Mission Statement 

The mission of our Church is to be a congregation devoted to our  
community where we experience and share the loving presence of  

God by teaching the Good News of Jesus Christ, by celebrating  

God’s Word in the Bible, and through loving service to all people. 

 

News from Cemetery… 



Spring is here!  Please remove any Christmas/winter decorations. 

 

News from Christian Ed…  

The Egg Hunt was great fun this year with about 20 children hunting and 5 confirmation class 

students hiding the eggs.  It was a wonderful way to celebrate Jesus' Resurrection.  The egg is 

empty!  Christ is Risen! 

The last day for Sunday School this Spring will be June 4.  The children will be singing in 

Worship that day.  Please plan to be in Worship to support them.  Classes will resume in 

September.  And there is always room for more teachers and more helpers! 

Join us every third Sunday after Sunday School and before Worship for “Third Sunday Treats”.  

Everyone is invited to share in this time of fellowship!  We are always looking for bakers for Third 

Sunday Treats.  Please speak with Pastor Lori to arrange a date to offer treats.  Thanks! 

News from Computer and Media Committee… 

If you can’t attend worship on Sunday, not to worry! We livestream our service every Sunday at 
10:15 am on YouTube and Facebook! Both of these options are available on demand, as well… 

can’t watch on Sunday morning? No problem; watch when you can! 

To find us on YouTube, you can visit our channel at https://tinyurl.com/bdfpux8b.  Or just search 
for Old Zionsville UCC. 
 

Have you checked out our Facebook page recently? On January 1, we started a new series aimed 

at reading through the Bible in one year. We are providing a chronological reading plan, which 

lays out the readings in the order in which events happened. We hope you find this series a 
meaningful way to move through the year. Connect with us 

at https://www.facebook.com/OldZionsvilleUCC/; be sure to “like” our page so you get our posts 

on your newsfeed! 

 Here are the readings for April in case you want to catch up:  

 

 
 

News from the Evangelism and Membership Committee…  

Supper Club - “Passport to Dining around the World”. We will be “traveling” 
around the world to try some new cuisines and have some familiar fare, too! 

Please join us on Wednesday, May 3 at Paprikas, 1180 Main Street, 

Hellertown for Supper Club.  We will meet there at 5:30 p.m.  We will also have 
Supper Club on Friday, May 5, meeting at 6:00 p.m. at Ozgoods  
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Neighborhood Grill and Bar, 4 Lincoln Road, Kutztown.  Please RSVP to Linda or Mark Weaver no 
later than Tuesday, May 1.  Email catofpa@ptd.net or weavermj@ptd.net or call at 215-679-

7599.   

Sunday Brunchers – Sunday, May 21, 2023, Noon (RSVP no later than Monday 5/15) 

Mercantile Club (Cash Only), 427 Railroad St, Emmaus, PA 18049. June Sunday Brunchers at the 
Merc will be canceled due the conflict with the Financial Lunch and Learn. 

Lunch Bunch – Friday, May 26, 2023, Noon at Sunrise Diner, 1401 South 4th Street,  

Allentown (RSVP no later than Monday 5/22). 

These events are open to anyone wishing to join us for good food and conversation! 

GriefShare will conclude this round on May 30th.  Stay tuned for our next round of 

GriefShare to begin in August.  Thanks to our co-leaders:  Paula Lilly, Nancy Weitzel 
and Terry Eck who keep the class moving and meaningful.  Our prayers go out with 

all who have come through the GriefShare program that God's healing love has 

touched you as you move through your grief. 

News from the Food Pantry…   

The Zionsville Area Food Pantry is open the 2nd Monday of the month 4:00-6:00 PM and 

the Saturday of that same week 10:00 AM-12:00 PM.  Zionsville Area Food Pantry is located at  
Zion’s Lutheran Church.  Their email address is ZAFP5901@yahoo.com and their mailing address  

is P.O. Box 56, Old Zionsville, PA 18068 

Remember you can bring items to our Church for the Food Pantry at any time.  The Pantry is 
always in need of personal care items, paper products and all kinds of non-perishable food.  

Right now they are in need of deodorant, shampoo and conditioner (regular sizes)  Pick 

up extra at the grocery store and bring it to Church.  Place in the shopping cart in the first floor 
social room.  Thanks. 

Food Pantry Needs – The Food Pantry is in need of deodorant, shampoo and conditioner 

(regular sizes).  Thank you for helping. 

News from the ATF Room…    

We will meet May 1 for sorting and getting ready for our next giveaway on Monday, May 8 from 

4-6 p.m. and Saturday, May 13 from 10 a.m. – 12 noon.  If you would like to help come 
anytime, we will be at the Church by 10:00 a.m.  Set up for the giveaway will be on Saturday, 

May 6.  Help is always needed.  Call Millie at 610-737-9432 with any questions.  

Help is needed as follows:  set up on Saturday May 6 from about 10 - 12 noon. Lower Social 
Hall.  Give Away on Monday May 8 from 4 - 6 p.m.  Give away on Saturday May 13 from about 

10 - 1 p.m. (includes clean up time)  Thanks in advance if you can offer some time to this 

worthwhile ministry of our church. 

News from the FUN Group…    

Faith Uniting Neighbors 
Zionsville Area Food Pantry 

 Thanks to everyone who donated toiletry items for the Zionsville Area Food 
                          Pantry.  Your generosilty will surely be appreciated!  
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Friends & Family Spring Fling 
 Thanks to everyone who joined us for our Friends & Family Spring Fling 
event.  We enjoyed a catered buffet, and ventriloquist Marian & Friends 
provided fun entertainment. 
     

Peanut Butter & Jelly Collection 
 We will once again be collecting peanut butter and jelly for the 

Zionsville Area Food Pantry at the end of our Sunday School year.  This year 

our collection dates will be from Sunday, May 7 through Sunday, June 4   

 

News from Music and Worship Committee… 

Need a last minute small gift for Mother's Day?  On Sunday, May 7, we will be selling Boom 

Chicka Pop Dark Chocolate Kettle Corn for $3 a bag.  This is gluten free, no high fructose 

corn syrup, 100% whole grain, non GMO, 170 calories in 1.5 cups. It is taste tested and 
approved amazingly delicious!  We only have limited quantities. Cash and carry.  If you want to 

be sure to get a bag, email Pastor Lori and she will put you on the list to be first in line :) 

Did you know that Thursday, May 18, 2023 is Ascension Day?  Do you know what Ascension 

Day is?  Join to celebrate with our Ministerium Friends as we share a potluck meal, a brief 
service, and an opportunity to fly kites in honor of this day. 

1. Mark your calendar for Thursday May 18, 2023 - dinner time. (this is for all ages) 

2. Meet at Old Zionsville UCC lower social hall starting at 5:30 p.m. with your covered dish. 
    We can plug in crock pots, heat or refrigerate food items, etc.  Chips, pickles, cookies,  

    meats, salads all count as food items :) 

3. Eat at 6 p.m. or whenever your family arrives. 
4. Brief, casual service to explain Ascension Day and why we celebrate it. 

5. Conclude at 7 p.m. leaving plenty of daylight to go to the Zions Evang. Lutheran Church  

    parking lot to fly KITES!  This is optional but you might want to come to the service to find  

    out why this makes sense on Ascension day! 

All Welcome!  No RSVP necessary.  Potluck means we eat whatever people bring. 

Join us for Third Sunday Treats on May 21, 2023.  Come to church a little early to enjoy some 

coffee, juice and breakfast items with your church friends.  9:45 to 10:10 a.m. in the lower 
social hall every third Sunday ☺ 

 
For the month of May, you will be able to cast your vote for our Summer Worship time.   

We are debating between 9:30 a.m. and 10:15 a.m.  There will be a consistory member at the 
back of the sanctuary each Sunday of May to take your preference. Majority will win.  You may 

only vote once.  Look for the Clipboard to voice your opinion! 

News from Outlook Committee… 

Sandwich Sale – Please find order forms enclosed with your newsletter.  Orders are due by 

Thursday, May 4 and pick up will be Thursday, May 18 in the downstairs social room between  
6-7 p.m.  Sandwiches available will be Ham and Cheese or Sweet Lebanon Bologna and Cheese.  

All sandwiches will be $5.00 each.  You may drop your order form in the collection plate at 

church or call/text Brenda Shoemaker or you may call the church office at 610-966-3601. 

 

News from the Scouts… 



Our Scout Troop is active all year long.  If you know any boys or girls who would like to join 
Scouting check in with Elliott Fegley - 610-972-7869 or for Cub Scouts, Jim Cairns – 610-533-

2797. 

 

 
 

Would you be willing to visit some of our homebound members?  We are 

inviting you to join us on May 21 at 9 a.m. to chat about how to visit our 
homebound members and to select someone that you might enjoy visiting.  We will 

meet in the upper social room at the back Sunday School room.  Please contact Pastor Lori if you 

have any questions. 
 

Attention Soon-to-be Grads!  Please let the church office know if you 

or a loved one will be graduating from High School, College or a Military 

program this year.  We would like to honor you for all your hard work by 
putting your name and the name of the school in next month’s 

newsletter.  We would love to hear any future plans you would like to 

share with your church family also.  You may call the church office, send 
us an email, fill out the enclosed form and put it in the secretary’s 

mailbox or even drop the form in the offering plate any Sunday morning.  

We will be celebrating all of our graduates in worship on Sunday, 
June 11.  A special gift will be given to those who send us their graduation information 

by May 21 ☺   

 

Greeters and Liturgist!  If you would like to be added to the Greeter’s List or be a Liturgist 
during Worship please call or email the Church office. 

 

Approved Consistory Minutes can be found posted on the bulletin board at the side entrance to 
the Sanctuary for anyone wishing to take a look!! 

 

Offering Box - A secure box is located in the rear of the sanctuary for you to deposit your 

offering or other important papers if you happen to be in the church when the office isn't 
open.  It has been secured to the floor and is locked.  It will be opened on a Sunday morning so 

the offerings in there can be combined with those in worship that day.  Thanks for your 

continued support of our church. 
 

There are two Bulletin Magnifier Sheets available for you to use in worship. They are the size 

of a full sheet of paper and can be found in the side pocket on the sound system.  Pick one up 
and try it out, then return it to the sound system after worship. 

 

Church Lost and Found Box – This is what our Lost and Found Box looks like!  

It is located on top of the mailboxes next to Pastor’s Office.  There is always 
something in it.  Check it out and see if you lost anything!  Or call the church 

office, sometimes we hold onto things in the office. We have a set of keys and 

car keys in the office.  Do you know who they may belong to?  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

  Offerings and Donations Received in April 2023 



       General Use……………………………… $12,446.40 
       Benevolence……………………………..       359.00 

       Sunday School………………………….         45.00 

                              Pastor’s Discretionary Fund……..         31.00 

                              Windows to the Future……………..       910.00 
                              Parsonage Rental……………………..     1,495.00 

                              Parking Lot Maintenance Fund…          40.00 

                              Cemetery………………………………….        215.00 
 

                                General Expenses……………………. $11,963.62 

                                       includes gas………..$661.93 
                                       includes electric….$255.25 

 

Please remember there is a third box on your offering envelopes should you wish to give 

offering toward our Parking Lot Maintenance, Cemetery, Window Fund, Building Repairs or any 
Property Expenses.  Just designate in what area the money should be placed.  Thank you.  

  If you wish to sponsor Bulletins or Flowers, please call the church office, 610-966-3601 or email at 

ozuccoffice@ptd.net.  Bulletins are $10.00, Altar Flowers are $40.00, our Seasonal silk arrangement is a  
  donation of $30.00 to our Windows Fund.  If you are already signed up to sponsor Altar Flowers and would like  
  us to use our silk arrangement please let the office know AS SOON AS POSSIBLE so Brenda can cancel our 

arrangement with Phoebe Floral for that Sunday.  Thank you!  
 

Deadline for material to be included in our June Newsletter is 

May 29.  Please place all info in the Secretary’s mailbox 

or email to the office at ozuccoffice@ptd.net 

 

   To add names to our Prayer List please call or email the church office. 

              Arlene Scheirer sends a sincere thank you to everyone  

              who signed the birthday card for her.  She was touched  

              by the card and it made her birthday happier!  We say  

              Happy 97th Birthday Year Arlene! 

 
 

Pancake Breakfast – Bally Mennonite Church, 1481 PA-100, Barto 

on Saturday, June 10, 2023 from 7:00-10:30 a.m. 

 
Camelot for Children – Camp is scheduled 

for June 19 – July 28, 2023 for those wishing to volunteer.  You may 

check out the Volunteer Tab on their website: www.camelotforchildren.org 
They are in need of all kinds of donations if you would like to help by purchasing 

supplies for camp. They are also a charity for the Walmart Round Up Spark Good Program 

when shopping at Walmart.  Go to their website, scroll down and you can access their Wishlist by 
pressing the Donate Products Button.  Or you can drop your purchases off at Camelot by May 19th.  

Thank you for your generous support! 
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Old Zionsville United Church of Christ 

May 2023 
 

Sunday   Monday    Tuesday Wednesday   Thursday    Friday   Saturday 

                 

 

1 
ATF Sorting10am 

 

 

Boy Scouts  6pm 

2 

 
GriefShare 1-3pm 

 
Cub Scouts  7pm 

Music & Worship 

            7pm 

3 
Pastor Lori  
Office Hours 
10am-3pm  

 
Supper Club 

5:30pm Paprikas 

4 

 
Sandwich Orders 

       Due 

 

Choir  7:30pm 

5 

  

 
 

 Supper Club 

 6pm Ozgoods 

6 

 
Set up for ATF 

10am-12noon 

7 
        9:00am Sunday School 

        9:00am Confirmation 

 9:00am New Member                                                                                  

          Class 

  10:15am  Communion                  

                Worship 

   Selling popcorn after 

           Worship 

8 
 

        ATF Giveway 

       4-6pm 

 

Boy Scouts  6pm 

9 
 

 GriefShare 1-3pm 

 

 

Cub Scouts  7pm 

FUN Group  7pm 

 

10 
Pastor Lori  
Office Hours 
10am-3pm  

 

Finance 7pm 

11  

 

 
 

Choir  7:30pm 

12 

 

 

13      
 

ATF Giveaway 
   10am-12noon 

14  

   9:00am Sunday School 

   9:00am Confirmation    

  10:15am  Worship, 

      Receive new                   
          members    

                      
   

15 
         

 
 

 

Boy Scouts  6pm   

 

16 

 
 GriefShare 1-3pm 

 
   

Consistory 7pm 

 

17 
Pastor Lori  
Office Hours 

10am-3pm  

 

 

18 

 
Pick up 

Sandwiches 
   6-7pm 

5:30pm Ascension        
    Day Potluck  

    Dinner and  
    Worship 

 

         Choir  7:30pm 

 

19 
  
   

   
 

20 

 

   
    

21  
         9:00am Sunday School 

        9:00am Confirmation 

        9:00am Homebound 

            Members Chat to 
           arrange visiting 

 9:45am Third Sunday  

                    Treats 

        10:15am  Worship 

Pastor’s Discretionary 

    Fund Collection 

11:30amConfirmands & 

        Mentors 

Sunday Brunchers 

12 noon Mercantile 

22 

          

 

 

 

 
Boy Scouts 6pm 

 

23 

 
 GriefShare 1-3pm 

 

 

 
Cub Scouts  7pm 

 

24  
Pastor Lori  
Office Hours 
10am-3pm  

  

 

 

25 

 

 

 

   
 Choir  7:30pm 

26 
 
Lunch Bunch 
12noon Sunrise 

             Diner 

27 
 

 

28   
        9:00am Sunday School 

        9:00am Confirmation 

        10:15am  Worship 

  Wear Red 

 

29 

 Boy Scouts  6pm 

 

30 

 
GriefShare 1-3pm 

 
 
Cub Scouts  7pm 

 

31 

Pastor Lori  
Office Hours 
10am-3pm  

 

  

 

  

 



 

 
 
 



 
 

CALLING ALL GRADUATES 
 

Calling all graduates and families of graduates!  We want information from you!  Graduate 
Recognition Sunday is June 11, 2023 at our 10:15 a.m. Worship Service.  We want to 

celebrate your accomplishments with you and also offer you a small token of our 

congratulations!  Please complete the following information and return it to the church office 

(may be dropped in offering plate) by May 21, 2023 so we can prepare for the celebration!  
Thanks! 

 

Name of Student ________________________________________________ 

 
Son/Daughter of ________________________________________________ 

 

Graduates (ed) from (name of higher learning facility): 

______________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________ 

Date of graduation or expected:   

          Month: ___________    Year: ___________ 

with a degree of (Associate, Bachelor, Masters, etc.) 

______________________________________________________________ 

in ____________________________________________________________ 

(name of field of degree, i.e. business management, computer science, etc.) 

Future plans include:  (i.e. going on to Penn State, finding a career in…., etc.)   

___________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________ 

Anything else special you would like to mention? 

______________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Return to Old Zionsville UCC by May 21, 2023.  Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

6666 Passer Road| Suite 4 | Coopersburg | PA | 18036
610.882.5670 Phone | 610.882.5671 Fax

Congress recently passed a new bill called the SECURE Act 2.0.  Please join us 
to learn how this bill will affect your investments and overall retirement plan.  

We will cover:

• New Distribution Rates
• New Accumulation Rules
• Revised Roth Rules
• Qualified Charitable Distribution
• Inheritance and Tax Planning
• More Highlights

LUNCH & LEARN: SECURE ACT 2.0
Rethinking Retirement Investments & Estate Planning 

for 2023 and Beyond

Hosted by Oaktree Advisors

Oaktree Advisors is an independent, 
family-owned, registered investment 

advisory firm. Our goal is to help 
clients have a greater sense of 

confidence around their financial 
future and avoid the pitfalls so many 

people make before and during 
retirement.

Presenters
Paul Eichman, CFP®, Principal

Ben Eichman, CFP®, Financial Advisor

Workshop Details

Date: Sunday, June 11
Location: Old Zionsville UCC

Post Worship Lunch: 
12:15pm – 12:45pm

Educational Workshop:
12:45pm – 1:30pm

Presenters will stay after for 
additional questions until 2pm

TO REGISTER, PLEASE CONTACT x AT xxx-xxx-xxxx.

 
 

 
 



 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 


